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· WED – OCTOBER 2
· THUR – OCTOBER 24
· FRI – NOVEMBER 1
· SUN – NOVEMBER 17
· 3-5 OCTOBER 2003
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Cllub 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

BERNADETTE O’SHEA’S WINE AUCTION – Conrad International Hotel 

ROMEO & JULIET – Gardens Theatre, George St., City – 7.30pm.  $10 per person (all proceeds to Zonta)

ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, 469 Sandgate Rd.,

Clayfield – 10am to 1pm 

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Sydney 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




FROM THE PRESIDENT
 Dear Zontians

What a busy month!  I had the pleasure of addressing a combined meeting of Mt Tambourine and Beaudesert Zontians, Quota members (Quotients?) and their partners on 17 September.  I took the opportunity to draw attention to the plight of Amina Lawal, the woman sentenced to death by stoning for having had a child fathered by man who was not her husband.  The following day I received a message from Robyn Gaspari, reminding us of the protocols for Zonta action and giving information about a letter to the International President that Robyn had sent on our behalf, indicating our concern and support for action. (There are limitations as to what lobbying we can do in the name of Zonta, as an Area or as individual clubs, however, individuals can do whatever their conscience dictates!)

How quickly the year is racing by – three of our big fundraising events are no longer on the horizon, but are here upon us. Our wine raffle will be drawn at the October meeting. I have always found this an easy raffle to sell as people so enjoy getting a lovely selection of wine and gourmet foodstuffs. It is only through the generosity of the club members that this raffle prize happens and I urge you all to make sure you have made your material contribution!

The next big function is the Bernadette’s Wine Auction; this promises to be a very Swish Affair and will attract a good deal of worthwhile attention to the Club and our service objectives. Encourage your friends to attend – it will be a most entertaining evening as well as an outstanding fundraiser.

In November we will stage the Zonta Gift Fair and what a bottler this will be! A great opportunity for you, your friends and colleagues to find unusual, exciting presents for Christmas. Once again, this is a wonderful occasion to enhance our profile and to set the stage for future Fairs. A lot is riding on this and I am sure our usual commitment to excellence will pay off!

The finance committee and the board have examined our finances in some depth and we have decided that while fees will have to go up in the new year, we will not need to levy members this year. Iris, who will be chairing the October dinner meeting, will fill you in on all the details.

There is money in the kitty but I am conscious of the fact that many of our new initiatives will place an unprecedented drain on our administration reserves – the trick is finding the right balance between being proactive and productive without straining the relationship between member and Club! I have always believed in Thinking Big! (See me after my holiday for my slant on Growing Big!) 

Finally, our thoughts and prayers for Jennifer West and Christine MacLean, both of whom lost their mothers recently, and for Mary Magee and Kay Saunders who are ill.

Have a wonderful October meeting, I shall think of you all as I disappear into the kasbah on my camel…..(Why? I hear you ask. Why indeed? More on that anon!)

Hugs, 

Dina

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:

· Raffle butts and money for the Spring Wine/Gourmet Raffle – to be drawn at the dinner meeting.  
· Corks for the Girl Guides (Pat Avery will collect these)
· Socks & Jocks for Anglican Womens Hostel (see below)
· Bath towels, face washers for Albert Park Flexi School
SOCKS AND JOCKS:

Veronica McLaughlin reports that the Anglican Womens Hostel at New Farm have a need for socks (any kind) unwanted sports socks - you name it.  As far as the undies are concerned the current size requirement is for the 10-12 and 14-16.  How about a "Socks and Jocks" drive??  What a great way to clear out your unwanted undies.

Members are also reminded to take full advantage when they (or friends/family) fly Business Class.  Please keep those little packs as they can be 'recycled' for toiletry bags and some of the contents are useful.  When staying in hotels/motels/resorts please do not be embarrassed to remove shampoos and body lotions that are supplied. These are then provided to the women as required and it is a very simple way for Zonta to provide our own form of recycling.  After all when staying in such establishments we've paid for everything they provide! 

SERVICE COMMITTEE:

Following our September dinner meeting with guest speaker Paul Spooner, the Co-ordinator of The Albert Park Flexi School, together with Lisa Maree, one of the pupils from the school. We have attached with this Newsletter a ‘wish list’ of items required by the school.  Membebrs are asked, if at all possible, to donate some of the items on the list particularly things like bath towels and face washers which most of us have by the cupboard full.  If you are able to assist with any of the items published, please bring them to a meeting and pass them on to either Judith A. Anderson or Veronica McLaughlin. 
A letter of thanks has been received  from the Anglican Women's Hostel, acknowledging the donations of a fridge, dressing table, and heater to the hostel in July.  The letter says "All the items have now gone to women leaving the hostel to go into our external support program. They were very grateful to have a few things to set up home with. Our clients are always thankful for any donations we can pass on to them and often express surprise at the generosity of people in the community".

While we don’t raise vast amounts of cash, with the items in the storage locker we are able to help vulnerable people who fall through the cracks with other organisations.

EDUCATIONAL ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD:

The Service Committee have received the first nomination for the Zonta Educational Encouragement Award - for a year 10 students at the Aboriginal and Islander Independent Community school. They have nominated Sara Nepia who has "worked consistently this year, having decided to forego grade 11 studies in 2002 to improve upon her Junior Certificate. Her work this year has given her a much better grounding, particularly in areas of science. Sara would like to be involved in marine Biology as a chosen career pursuit". 

A certificate for the school and a letter of congratulations for Sara is being prepared.

CONGRATULATIONS:

Members will be delighted to learn that our President, Dina Browne AO has been made Vice Chairman of the Queensland branch of the Order of Australia.

Members will be equally delighted to learn that Pixie Annat MBE, OAM has been made the new President of the Order of the British Empire, local branch.

Our warm congratulations to these two hard working, popular members of the Zonta Club of Brisbane – you do us proud!!
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:

Christine Lee, Membership Committee Chairman reports that we need to recruit members in the following Classifications - Education, IT, Gov.Officials, Physical Sciences, Engineering, Social Science - Welfare, and the various Service Industries.  Membership Application Forms can be obtained by contacting Christine.
THE JANE M KLAUSMAN SCHOLARSHIP FUND:

This year, the Jane M Klausman District Award  goes to Zara Lauder who is studying in the field of Media Studies and Communication/Economics at QUT.  Zara was selected by a panel of judges as the District winner of this prestigious award. The judges had difficulty in separating three of the excellent entries and commented on the high standard of all girls.  Zara was nominated by the Brisbane Metro club who will hold a celebration for her with the Status of Women/Service Chairman Annette Seib in attendance later this year.

On a yearly basis, clubs are asked to look for candidates for the Jane M. Klausman Scholarship Award.  These candidates are then sent to the District Governor no later than May 31.  So, if you know of anyone who could qualify for this award, please contact a member of the Status of Women Committee.

Jane M Klausman was a member of the Zonta Club of Syracuse, New York and a Zonta International parliamentarian. The interest earned from her bequest of over US $500,000 is intended to fund scholarships for women pursuing careers in business management. In 1997 the Zonta International Foundation established an endowment with the funds and developed the Jane M Klausman Women in Business scholarship program. The program was initiated in the 1998-2000 biennium.

· The program is designed to encourage women to enter careers and to seek leadership positions in business-related fields in their communities and throughout the world 

· Applicants must be enrolled in their second or third year of an undergraduate business-related degree program

·  Clubs, districts, and the Foundation are involved in the selection process

·  The amount of each of the 5 international scholarships is US $4000, with
further district prizes of US$ 400

PRIZES FOR GIFT FAIR:

It seems we have plenty of members prepared to sell raffle tickets for prizes to be offered at our November Gift Fair.  Problem is, we don’t seem to have very much to raffle and Sally McGregor is calling on any member who may be able to help with either a donation or suggestions for prizes.   So far, we have a donation of china from Rhyl Row and there will possibly be some wine floating around.

If any member can help, please contact Sally who will delighted to hear from you.

DID YOU KNOW?

Sweden leads the world in female proportional representation in parliament with 45%.  Denmark is next with 38%.  Sadly the proportion of women in parliament throughout the world is, on average, is only 14.7%.  We srtill have a long way to go.

INTERNATIONAL 2002-2004 BIENNIAL PROGRAM GOALS:

FOCUS ON OUR MISSION

· Focus on our important mission in order to really achieve progress for women

· Select only service projects and advocacy efforts that aim at advancing the status of women

· Strengthen our identity as an international organisation by addressing global issues

· Gain public recognition and trust through knowledge-based responsible actions

· Become an organisation whose opinions are sought and valued
COMBINE SERVICE AND ADVOCACY

· Combine service and advocacy efforts to enhance the effects of our work.

· Identify relevant women’s issues and address those through actions that support each other.

· Act at the proper level – club, district, international – and cooperate when needed to maximise results.

· Work with like minded organisation when appropriate
RECRUIT, RETAIN, REJUVENATE

· Recruit qualified dedicated members with diverse qualifications from many fields of activities

· Retain numbers through meaningful service and advocacy, inspiring meetings, fellowship and fun.

· Rejuvenate clubs by showing flexibility, open minds, and opportunities for mentoring, leadership training and networking.

· Build a strong, committed and active membership for the future of our organization.
AMELIA EARHART AWARD:

Second time winner for this award is Charlotte Higgins, a Doctoral Candidate in the Centre for Hypersonics at the University of QLD. Her area of study is Aerospace Engineering.  An official celebration will occur in Queensland at the Amelia Earhart breakfast normally held in January (date to be advised).  
LETTER FROM ANGELA IN CAMBODIA:
Dear Friends in Zonta

Thank you for your support, thoughts, and good wishes.

Life here is a great adventure – I think I can say that today. Every possible extreme of emotion from stressful to happy can occur. It’s certainly never dull or boring – it’s ‘full on’.

I’m healthy and fit – I ride a bicycle, run with the Hash House Harriers (Don’t ask! It’s some sort of running club full of nutters – I fit in well!) and swim (including the annual Mekong River Swim – yuck!).

· I have a few different jobs:

· Rose Surgical Hospital Administrator for four months and the only physio the rest of the time,

· Veterans International Rehab Centre with six Khmer physios,

· English teacher,

· National Disabled Volleyball Medical Advisor, and

· Swimming instructor with expat clients.

I’ve eaten cold rotting food, rocks in the rice, sticks, bits of rubber (innards), and some green cooked veggie they tell me is marijuana; I’ve been to five star dinners and balls, and a 3000-guest wedding with Hun Sen.

I wear green surgical scrubs and thongs all day at the hospitals, but I have a tailor who makes the most gorgeous up-to-date designer wear as well (OK, so the fashion magazines are from 1977, but classics never date, right?)

I have all types of friends – heads of the church, depressed NGOs, disabled Khmers, professionals, drug runners, ambassadors, hugely wealthy and just normal people, including my Khmer staff at work. All have a story to tell.

I’ve had my handbag stolen three times and my mobile stolen five times. (Do you think there’s a message in this?) My apartment has several locks on the door, grilles on the windows, and a security gate. (Are they afraid I might get out?)

If it’s not pouring with rain it’s stifling hot.

I ride a motorbike as well and can carry one passenger. Khmers can fit five or sometimes six on theirs. We drive on the roads anywhere – the rule is “When forced to choose, travel on the right”. I’ve never had an accident yet, although a few of those trucks with trees or pigs hanging out the side have grazed my shoulder!

I’ve walked through streets in thigh-deep water, chased thieves through dark back-alleys, and ridden into horrendous, bottomless potholes. Guns and murder occur daily.

Our hospitals have outreach programs so I’ve been able to travel to some remote provinces.

My husband Bruce visits and is so supportive. What would I do without knowing there is someone that special? My family and friends are great pals, too – don’t we all need a shoulder to cry on?

Could I be shocked more? You betcha - at least once a day I say “I don’t believe it!”.

I’ve sent you some photos of life here (they’re not for publicity – I know you’d appreciate that these people have feelings). 

Isn’t living every minute or every day what it’s all about?

Hope you’re all doing the same because time rushes by, doesn’t it?

Now if I can just get those flies out of my coffee I can finish this and send it to you.

With love and best wishes

Angela

CHRISTMAS CHOIR:

Those members who remember our wonderful Christmas Dinner meeting featuring the Zonta Choir will be delighted to hear that we are trying to recreate this again for this year.

With this in mind, Judith A. Anderson (one of the choir members at that meeting) has been ‘volunteered' to put together a Christmas choir.  Could all would-be choristers please contact Judith with a view to being part of the choir?  You don't have to be able to sing - I'm sure we'll need people
to hit tambourines, too! The focus will be on making it fun.


ROBYN GASPARI’S LETTER TO MARGIT WEBJORN:

27th August, 2002

Margit Webjorn

International President

Zonta International

557 West Randolph Street

Chicago IL 60661 USA

Dear Margit and Jackie,

I am writing to you on a matter of grave concern for many members of District 24. This is the issue of punishment by death-by-stoning of women giving birth to a child whilst being divorced, or giving birth to a child out of wedlock. It is realised that cultural procedures and legal systems in some countries may have other punishments which many other societies may be concerned about, but this particular issue is of special significance for women. I think it is an important issue of status of women that calls for a public stance by Zonta International.

I have enclosed a letter from Ans van Erp, the current President of Toowoomba club in our district in which she raises the difficulties faced by raising these issues outside the borders of other countries but I think expresses the concerns and distress caused by this action succinctly. 

Since the local interpretation in District 24 of ZI policy on LA&A precludes clubs and districts from approaching their governments directly to protest on issues outside our own country’s borders, and directs us to make representation through our UN Chairman, I am asking you to please give some indication of the action that Jackie, the ZI Board and the United Nations Chairman have taken, or intend to take, in this serious matter of contravention of basic human rights for women. How can or will ZI add to the protests of the of government and human rights commissions? Please advise as soon as you can so I can assure our members that ZI is aware of these events and what, if any, action we can take at a local level.

Your comments on this matter would be appreciated as soon as possible. In the meantime I will remind the President of Toowoomba Club that any member of Zonta may protest to their local parliamentarians as private individuals but not as members of Zonta International.

Yours sincerely,

Robyn Gaspari,

District 24 Governor

Zonta International

 THE ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE INVITES YOU

TO

ROMEO AND JULIET

by William Shakespeare

A Fellowship and Fundraising Event

The Directors continue their series of Italian Shakespeare with this timeless love story.

Directors: 

Peter Lavery and Dianne Eden




Performers: 

2nd Year Actors, QUT Creative Industries




For this performance seating is on the stage.

Venue: 

Gardens Theatre, QUT Cultural Precinct
 

Gardens Point Campus, George Street, Brisbane


When: 

Friday 1 November, 7.30 pm

Cost: 


$10 per head (All proceeds go to Zonta Fundraising)

Parking:



You can park on campus in one of two places, under QUT Buildings or Under Freeway.  Access is via Gardens Point Road, which is parallel to the South-East Freeway.  

· If you proceed straight ahead to the gatehouse, which is staffed until 8.00 pm, you may be allocated paid parking under the QUT buildings.  Note whether this is level 1 or level 2 so that you can find your car again! 

· The second parking venue is the under freeway short-term car park at QUT.  You veer to the right still on Gardens Point Road and take a right turn under the freeway.  You will need about $4 in coins.  Park and then put money in machines to get a ticket.  

Also park at Southbank with a short walk across the Goodwill Bridge, in the Margaret Street carpark or in Alice Street from 7.00 pm when the clearway finishes.  

Taxi drop off points are in front of Parliament House (George St just off Alice St) and behind the Gardens Theatre (near the City Gardens Café).  

A licensed bar operates in the theatre foyer.  Arrive early and enjoy some fellowship before the performance.    

Enquiries to Julie Mannion - Phone: 3864 4013 (work); 33690873 (home)

Email: j.mannion@qut.edu.au
Romeo and Juliet Booking Slip:

Name:

Number of tickets:

Please bring payment to the October Club Meeting at the latest if possible.  

Tickets will be collected at the Box Office on the night.  They will be in the name of the booking.  You will receive a confirmation card for your booking.  

      Zonta Club of Brisbane Inc.


(Club No. 680 – Area 3 – District 24 – Charter Date 21.10.1971)


   Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide
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DATES TO REMEMBER





Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


The human body is so designed that we can neither pat our own back


 nor kick ourselves too easily.


 























APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com








